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TRAINING WORKSHOP FOR REGIONAL AND DIVISION SUPERVISORS
ON ALTERNATIVE LEARNING SYSTEM PROGRAMS

To:  Bureau Directors
Regional Directors
Schools Division/City Superintendents

1. The Bureau of Alternative Leamning System (BALS), thraugh the Continuing Education
Division (CED), will conduct the Training Workshop for Regional and Division Supervisors on
Alternative Learning System Programs on September 19-23, 2005 at Teachers Camp, Baguio
City. This years theme is “Keeping Up With New Trends in Altemative Learning System”.

2. The workshop aims to:

a. update the participants on the new trends in the implementation of
the ALS programs/projects;

b. promote the practical and effective teaching-learning strategies to
improve implementation and sustain gains from the said programs;
and

c. raise their level of commitment in keeping up with the new trends in

program implementation to ensure program sustainability.

3. The participants to the said training workshop are two (2) ALS Education Supervisors Il
from each region and one (1) ALS Education Supervisor | from each Division.

4, Registration fee of Five Thousand Pesos (PhP5,000.00) and travel expenses of each
participant shall be charged against local funds. The BALS officials and staff expenses will be
charged to BALS funds subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations. -
Expenses for the board and lodging, seminar kit, supplies and materials, honoraria of resource
speakers will be drawn from the registration fees.

5. Registration starts in the afternoon of September 18 and dinner will be the first meal to
be served on this day. Check out will be after breakfast of September 24, 2005.

6. Regional and Division Supervisors are requested to fax their confirmation of
attendance to BALS Office, addressed to Dr. Carolina S. Guerrero, Director IV, BALS, 3¢
Floor Mabini Bidg., DepED Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City, Attention: Dr. Carmelita
P. Joble, Chief, Continuing Education Division or call at telefax no. (02) 635-5189 Or (02)
635-5193 on or before August 15, 2005.

7. Wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

FEA. HIDALGE

Undersecretary
Officer-in-Charge
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